FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING JULY 9, 2019 6:00 pm

Attendance: Gloria Dobbs, Matt Gray, David Chilcote and Phyllis Carr.

Meeting called to order by Gloria at 6:00 p.m.

Matt made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 11, 2019 meeting as presented, David seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Phyllis advised the Commission she received a bid from HFI for the replacement of faucets at the Old School Way Restrooms. HFI's bid was \$3,245.00. Dunham Plumbing was \$2,936.50. Commission Members decided to use Dunham Plumbing for the replacement faucets. Old School Way restroom is the only one to be done at this time.

Phyllis advised the Commission that Robb Besosa would not be able to get the map stands/frames done until September. Original plan was to have them done by August 1, 2019, but due to his schedule, he was unable to get the work done in that time frame. Commission Members in attendance agreed that September would be acceptable. Phyllis to contact Robb.

Nell Percifield was in attendance along with Heather Nickelson. Nell asked what the Commission Members were proposing at the Washington Street parking lot? Commission advised they were removing the Burning Bushes and planting other bushes in the same area.

Heather Nickelson handed out the State Statute for the tax collected from the Food & Beverage tax. Gloria advised that Brenda had already provided them with the information. Phyllis advised the Town Ordinance needed to be updated to include the additions that had been added. Phyllis would give Brenda the information Heather provided.

With nothing further to discuss, Matt made a motion to adjourn the meeting. David seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 6:04 p.m.

Commission President, Gloria Dobbs

Date